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order to get up off the deck to participate in work.  As a result, you were administratively 
counseled that you were being retained but that future deficiencies could result in administrative 
separation under adverse conditions.  The following year, on 3 October 2001, you received your 
second NJP for another violation of Article 91, again for insubordinate conduct toward a petty 
officer due to disrespectful language.  Your third NJP, on 19 May 2003, was again for two 
specifications of the same Article 91 violation as well as a violation of Article 128 by assaulting 
a third class petty officer in the face with your fist. 
 
Following your third NJP, you were notified of administrative separation proceedings for 
misconduct due to commission of a serious offense and for a pattern of misconduct; although 
you waived your right to a hearing before an administrative separation board, you requested to 
submit a statement in which you expressed your desire to resolve your deficiencies, learn how to 
resolve conflicts peacefully, and complete your enlistment.  However, while pending processing 
for your separation, you received a fourth NJP for two additional UA periods.  Your 
commanding officer forwarded a recommendation for separation under Other Than Honorable 
(OTH) conditions on 31 July 2003.  Your separation was approved by Commander, Carrier 

 and you were discharged on 15 August 2003 with an OTH. 
 
You previously applied to the Naval Discharge Review Board (NDRB) which, on 2 April 2009, 
considered your contention that your discharge was due to a fight provoked by a third class petty 
officer.  Ultimately, the NDRB denied your request after determining your discharge was proper 
as issued.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your 
contention that you discharge is unjust because you suffered post-traumatic stress disorder during 
your military service based on your father passing away just before your enlistment.  You also 
apologized for your actions.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board 
noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments or 
advocacy letters. 
 
Because you now contend that PTSD affected the circumstances of your discharge, the Board 
also considered the AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 

 
There is no evidence he was diagnosed with PTSD during military service. 
Throughout his disciplinary processing, there were no concerns raised of a mental 
health condition that would have warranted a referral for evaluation. He has 
provided no medical evidence in support of his claims. Unfortunately, available 
records are not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms in service or a 
nexus with his misconduct. Additional records (e.g., active duty or post-service 
mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their 
specific link to his misconduct) may aid in rendering an alternate opinion. 

 






